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REPLY COMMENTS OF COVANTA ENERGY CORPORATION 
ON PROPOSED DECISION OF COMMISSIONER PEEVEY RELATED TO AN "INTERIM OPINION ON 
REPORTING AND TRACKING OF GREENHOUSE GAS EMISSIONS IN THE ELECTRICN SECTOR" 

Pursuant to Rule 14.3 of the Commission's Rules of Practice and Procedure, Covanta Energy Corporation 

submits its Reply to Comments of the Proposed Decision (PD) of Commissioner Peevey related to an 'Interim 

Opinion on Reporting and Tracking of Greenhouse Gas Emissions in the Electric Sector." The PD presents 

recommendations that would be forwarded by the Commission to the California Air Resources Board (CARB) 

for purposes of integration into the implementation of the state's greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions reduction 

goals. 

In reply, Covanta Energy Corp. supports the comments made by the Independent Energy Producers 

Association (IEP) on August 24, 2007, specifically those statements made in Section Ill (page 6). 

More specifically, Covanta's issue is with the following recommendation made in the PD: "ARB attribute 

emissions for purchases from specified sources based on emission factors of the specified resource only if (a) - 
the purchase is made through a PPA that was in effect prior to January 1.2008 and either still in effect or has 

been renewed without interruption, or (b) the purchase is made through a PPA from a power plant that 

became operational on 'or after January 1,2008." Our comments are as follows: 

This above recornmendation will force lower emitting generators, such as Covanta's plants in 

California, to recontract with their existing buyers in order to realize the value of their low emissions. 

This places them at a distinct disadvantage if they wish to negotiate contracts with other buyers. 

For example, if an existing plant renews its PPA with the current buyer (with no interruption) its actual 

emissions would be reported. But, if the same plant enters into a new PPA (with the current buyer 

after an interruption or other third party), it would be assigned the defaults emissions rate instead of 

the actual emissions rate. This is not fair, as it would place the plant at a distinct disadvantage when 

re-negotiating its PPA with the current buyer, and would totally eliminate its ability to contract with 

other potential purchasers for no apparent reason or logic. 
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